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 Author: Rep. Ford 

 Date: 5/14/2025 

 Impact:  DPS: $275,000 potential revenue decrease 

  State: No material impact 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The Senate Amendment restores the Title. 

 

HB 2724 allows the Oklahoma Highway Patrol to donate surplus vehicles which have more than 

90,000 miles to local law enforcement agencies in counties with a population of less than 

100,000 residents. The donated vehicles must be used for authorized law enforcement efforts. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB2724 allows the Oklahoma Highway Patrol to donate surplus vehicles to certain local law 

enforcement agencies. According to officials with the Department of Public Safety (DPS), the 

agency currently receives roughly $275,000 in revenue per year as a result of auctioning surplus 

vehicles, and currently uses that revenue to fund vehicle equipment. If these vehicles were to be 

donated, these revenues would no longer be received by the agency. However, DPS does not 

intend to seek additional funding to offset this lost revenue. Therefore, in its current form, DPS 

may lose some revenues that are used to fund vehicle equipment, but no material impact to state 

budget or appropriations is anticipated.  

 

The SAHB does not change the fiscal impact of the measure as described above. 

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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